Participation in NCR025 

The original NCR025 committee was composed of plant pathologists from the North Central Region, but over time has expanded to include plant pathologists from states outside of the North Central Region, as well as representation from private industry – both seed and chemical companies.  These industry representatives include plant pathologists, plant breeders, and agronomists.

NCR025 has a long history of periodically meeting with other groups, including other NCR’s (such as NCR167), and the Interregional Corn Improvement Conference (which combines about six different committees from the NC, NE and Southern regions).

Most recently the committee has met in conjunction with the American Seed Trade Association (ASTA) corn and soybean conference held every year in Chicago in early December.  This ASTA conference is attended by representatives of most of the seed companies in the United States, as well as plant breeders and plant pathologists from the public sector.  The ASTA is a place where research information is exchanged and priorities discussed.

As a result of meeting with ASTA and opening the NCR025 meeting to industry representatives, ASTA has paid for the cost of the meeting room each year (approx. $1000).  Industry representatives clearly appreciate the opportunity to interact with University researchers from around the country in an open and honest discussion on corn diseases and their management, as well as research projects and priorities.

The current committee’s official membership is broad in its focus and activities.  Interests and expertise of committee members range from very basic or molecular oriented research to very applied field research.  Areas of emphasis include biochemistry, physiology, breeding, genetics, epidemiology, and disease management.  The committee recognizes the value of multidisciplinary research, but also feels the strong need for focus on corn pathology.  While much of the corn production in the United States is centered in the North Central region, it is expected that this committee will include membership from outside the region as it has in the past, as well as continue the excellent cooperation from private industry.

Among the North Central states, representation on NCR025 has consisted of Illinois, Indiana, Iowa, Kansas, Michigan, Minnesota, Missouri, Nebraska, Ohio, and Wisconsin.  It is expected that most of these states, as well as South Dakota, will continue with the new committee.  Representatives in the past have also come from New York, Pennsylvania, Colorado, Hawaii, Maryland, North Carolina, and Virginia.  Additional states have expressed an interest in the new committee.

Private industry representatives have and will continue to make significant contributions to the activities of this committee.  Several different companies and organizations are represented at each annual meeting, particularly those held in conjunction with ASTA.  At the most recent meeting, eight representatives from a total of six different companies participated in the discussion.

